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Date: August 8, 2019
Scoping Notice

Emery County, as the project sponsor, in partnership with the United States Department of
Agriculture Natural Resources Conservation Service (USDA-NRCS), has initiated an
Environmental Assessment to evaluate environmental impacts associated with proposed
measures to limit sediment and debris flow within the Cottonwood Creek watershed.
Improvements under consideration may be partially funded through the Watershed Protection
and Flood Prevention Act of 1954 (PL83-566) and will address flood prevention and control and
public safety risks while supporting existing agricultural and municipal land use.

The proposed project is located in Emery and Sanpete Counties on the slopes above Orangeville
and in Joe’s Valley and surrounding drainages. The National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA)
and the Council on Environmental Quality’s regulations at 40 CFR Parts 1500-1508 require an
evaluation of potential environmental impacts associated with federal projects and actions with
input from the public.

You are invited to attend an agency scoping meeting where your input is requested regarding
issues and concerns relative to your respective specialties. After the agency meeting, there will
be a public scoping open house to present the conceptual improvement ideas and solicit public
input, in which you are also invited to participate.

Agency Scoping Meeting

Date: September 17, 2019
Time: 3:00 PM to 4:00 PM
Location: ‘The Swell Room’

Emery County Government Office
75 E Main St., Castle Dale, UT 84513

Public Scoping Open House

Date: September 17, 2019

Time: 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM

Location: ‘The Swell Room’
Emery County Government Office
75 E Main St., Castle Dale, UT 84513

Comments may be submitted during the public scoping period starting September 3, 2019
and ending on October 4, 2019. Comments may be mailed to Johansen & Tuttle Engineers, 90
South 100 East, Castle Dale, Utah, 84513 or emailed to jonathan@jandtengineering.com.

Additional information is available by contacting Peter Steele with Horrocks Engineers at 801-
763-5202, peters@horrocks.com or the NRCS link for Public Notices:
https://www.nrcs.usda.gov/wps/portal/nrcs/detail/ut/newsroom/pnotice/.
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The meeting location is accessible to persons with disabilities. A request for an interpreter for the
hearing impaired or for other accommodations for persons with disabilities should be made at

least 48 hours before the meeting to jonathan@jandtengineering.com.
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